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Agenda Item #III
Approval of Agenda



" Board of Public Utilities

Kansas City, Kansas
BOARD AGENDA

Regular Session
July 15, 2020 — 6:00 P.M.

I. Call to Order

II. Roll Call

___ Ryan Eidson, At Large, Position 2
_____Tom Groneman, District 2
_____Robert L. Milan, Sr., District 1
Jeff Bryant, District 3

Mary L. Gonzales, At Large, Position 1
Rose Mulvany Henry, At Large, Position 3

I1I. Approval of Agenda

IV. Approval of the Minutes of the Regular Session of July 1, 2020
V. Visitors

VI General Manager’s Reports

1. COVID-19 Update / CARES Act
1. Bond Sale Recap
iil. Legislation Update

1v. Miscellaneous Comments

VII. Board Comments

VIIL. Adjourn



Agenda Item #1V
Approval of Minutes
Regular Session 7-1-20



REGULAR SESSION —-WEDNESDAY JULY 1, 2020

STATE OF KANSAS )
) SS
CITY OF KANSAS CITY)

The Board of Public Utilities of Kansas City, Kansas (aka BPU, We, Us, Our) met
remotely in Regular Session on Wednesday, July 1, 2020 at 6:00 P.M. The following Board
Members were on the teleconference: Ryan Eidson, President; Robert L. Milan, Vice President;
Mary Gonzales, Secretary; Jeff Bryant, Rose Mulvany Henry and Thomas Groneman.

Also on teleconference: William Johnson, General Manager; Angela Lawson, Deputy
Chief Counsel; Lori Austin, Chief Financial Officer/Chief Administrative Officer; Jim Epp,
Executive Director Water Operations; Johnnetta Hinson, Executive Director Customer Service;
Jerry Ohmes, Executive Director Electric Supply; Jeremy Ash, Executive Director Electric
Operations; Dong Quach, Executive Director Electric Production; David Mehlhaff, Chief
Communications Officer; Dennis Dumovich, Director of Human Resources; Randy Otting,
Director of Accounting and Brian Laverack, Director Network Operations.

A tape of this meeting is on file at the Board of Public Utilities.

Mr. Eidson called the Board Meeting to order at 6:00 P.M. He welcomed all that were
listening or viewing the meeting. He stated the COVID 19 Pandemic has resulted in a State of
Emergency disaster declared by the Governor which has made it necessary to conduct this
meeting using technology instead of in person. Those wishing to offer comments during the
Visitors Comments section can click on the raised hand feature at the bottom of the application
or window or press Star 9 and be connected by phone only. Please bear with us as this is our
second attempt to incorporate the Visitors Section into this technology. As always, the public
may email or call the BPU with any concerns. The Agenda and the presentation may be found
on the BPU website. If you are using Zoom, it will appear on your screen. Mr. Eidson
introduced himself and the other Board Members along with the GM, and Legal Counsel.

Roll call was taken and all Board Members were present via teleconferencing.

Motion was made to approve the Agenda by Mr. Bryant, seconded by Mr. Groneman,
and carried.

Motion was made to approve the Minutes of the Regular Session of June 17, 2020 by
Ms. Gonzales, seconded by Ms. Mulvany Henry, and carried.

Mr. Eidson turned the meeting over to Mr. Johnson.

Mr. Laverack said there were no visitors wishing to address the Board.
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Mr. Johnson gave the Board a brief update on COVID. He has not received any reports
of anybody else testing positive.

Mr. Dumovich said that was correct. We currently have a total of three that have tested
positive, one currently on leave so no new ones since June 5, 2020.

The Board may have seen in the global email that was sent out requesting that all
employees wear masks while in the workplace. This is following directions handed down by
the UG and our Health Department for all public places in and around our city.

Mr. Johnson also wanted to let the Board know that we are looking at the application
for the CARES Act and if you have heard or not, the UG is receiving funds and we are working
on an application. He will follow up with the Board as soon as we finish meeting internally and
before they get the application submitted.

Mr. Johnson asked Ms. Austin to present the March 2020 Financials. (attached)

Ms. Austin said she also had Gilmore & Bell on the line as well as Dave McGillivray,
our financial advisor with Baker Tilly Virchow Krause, LLP, Principal.

Mr. Bryant asked about the bond presentation meeting on Monday if she and Mr.
Johnson would be in the Finance Committee Meeting. She said yes, and she would get in touch
with Ms. VonAchen, CFO of the UG.

Motion was made by Mr. Bryant to approve the March 2020 Financials, seconded by
Ms. Gonzales and carried.

Ms. Lawson said let the record reflect that Mr. Milan was in the meeting now.

Mr. Johnson said the next item was the Water Quality Report. He turned the meeting
over to Mr. Epp and Mr. Nirschl.

Mr. Nirschl and Ms. Daggett gave the Water Quality Report. (attached)

Mr. Johnson said the next item was the UG Proposed Budget. Since our last Board
Meeting we had a quarterly meeting with two elected officials from BPU and two from the UG,
the Mayor and BPU and UG staff was present. Mr. Johnson had asked Mr. Bach to add the
proposed UG budget to the agenda. His understanding was there was not going to be a
proposed PILOT increase.
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Mr. Eidson said he was on that call. They talked about the changing of the bill layout
and it seemed like they were pretty perceptive to it. He asked if Mr. Johnson agreed.

Mr. Johnson said yes, and they had prior to that meeting, it was just that we are going
through our internal discussions to see what changes we’d like to see different on the bill and
having conversations with the UG on what they would like to see. We talked about having the
charges separated on two pages. There will be a space to allow for definitions and other
information that we want to get on there. We don’t have a final design to present yet.

Mr. Eidson asked when he thought they would have the final design.

Mr. Johnson said they are starting to work on an RFP right now and we really just got
started. They’ve had several meetings with the UG starting a month ago and they’ve given
their input. We are looking at it from a cost perspective as to where we can shave off costs.
He asked the UG to pay for part of that project.

Ms. Gonzales asked if he felt like they would want to share the cost of billing.

Mr. Johnson said he had a feeling they would but we weren’t ready to present the costs
to them yet.

Ms. Mulvany Henry asked if we had issued an RFP for this.
Mr. Johnson said no, not yet. They were looking at it right now.

Ms. Mulvany Henry asked if we proposed something like this to the UG last year and if
that was rejected. Did we not have anything to build on from that?

Mr. Johnson replied he hasn’t gone back past December of 2019 but it was a topic then
and the Mayor, Mr. Bach and everybody seemed to be interested in it. The Mayor led that
conversation and they were in support of it. The meeting in March was about COVID so they
didn’t get an opportunity to discuss it.

Ms. Mulvany Henry said maybe she misunderstood but she thought we had a mockup
of it last year. She asked if we were overcomplicating this. She asked if the vendor that
produces the current bill not do this. She said it was currently a one page bill and we were
talking about two pages. Obviously we were trying to conserve as much resources as possible
but was a one pager not possible.
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Mr. Johnson said yes it was but we would have to go back to the company that provides
our UMS billing service. They would help with the redesign. They are including them but they
are also moving away from them so we wouldn’t be solely dependent on them.

Ms. Austin said they had a call with our billing provider the other day and talked about
the bill a little bit and it is a source of business that they are looking to get out of.

Mr. Johnson said that will only help us moving forward because Cayenta wants to get
out of that business. Going forward we won’t have to rely on them to assist us.

Ms. Austin said they still had to provide us the data.
Ms. Mulvany Henry asked did he not think it could be done by the end of the year.

Mr. Johnson said his hope is that it can. He would have to come back and give an
update as they continue to move forward.

Mr. Johnson asked Mr. Ash to speak about filling our Lineman Apprentice class. We
have six people that are being selected. It gives us the opportunity to tap into some talent that
wasn’t there for us in the past.

Mr. Ash said this year we kicked off our Apprentice Program. We worked through our
internal candidates and went through the screening. They screen those down to every person
that met the minimum qualification and were brought into the Service Center and given an
Aptitude test that we had partnered with Mr. Dumovich’s HR team that developed it. We had
an electronic tool and put our internal bidders through it the first go round. We came out with
25 people that passed. They were all a part of a two day boot camp we held last weekend.
Saturday all 25 were brought in and put through various obstacles relative to line work, team
work and physical work. At the end of the day the Apprentice Committee, which consists of
six people, got together.

Mr. Johnson said he and Mr. Ash had discussions in the past about when we run out of
internal candidates, at some point this day will come when we will have to look externally and
if there is an opportunity to pick up a Wyandotte County resident that would be a good thing
too.

Mr. Ash said that was our hope. We really got good feedback.

Ms. Gonzales asked how many Linemen were ready for retirement.
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Mr. Ash said there will a couple of them talking about the end of the year. He did have
one Foreman of the Crews position mentioned that he was going to leave in February. We had
a number of folks that were retirement eligible that were trying to decide what they wanted to
do. With this COVID issue you don’t really want to walk away from your insurance right now
so that has a couple of them stymied with their decision. There are five or six that are eligible.

Ms. Gonzales said that was good they had a pool when they needed some people again.

Mr. Ash said this was our first go round with the boot camp approach and he knows that
Ms. Culp made some inroads with a couple of the community colleges that had line tech
programs.

Ms. Gonzales said it was a great way to get the perfect candidate.

Mr. Johnson thanked staff for working hard on the expense side, slowing down our
spending especially when we are trying to work through this COVID Pandemic and going
through the whole time when we were not disconnecting service watching our revenue come in
slower than normal. Everybody has been very, very receptive to doing their part and making
sure we can work our way through this. He said he couldn’t thank staff enough for helping and
getting us here this far.

Board Comments

Mr. Eidson thanked everyone for the great updates and wished them a happy and safe
4™ of July. He asked Mr. Ash to give an update on the guys that were hurt.

Mr. Ash said he continues to speak to them every couple of days. They are progressing
well. One may be coming back to work in a limited capacity as early as Monday. That would
give us two of the five back. The other three, while they are making progress, they are unable
to be released to come back to work at this time. The good news is we have been able to offer
them a couple of additional treatment opportunities and they are taking advantage of that. They
speak well about it. For HIPPA reasons he can’t expand. He asked if Mr. Dumovich had
anything to add. He said at this point they had no negative feedback from the case managers
that he was aware of.

Mr. Dumovich said he didn’t have anything else to add. He was exactly right, they are
progressing. He has talked to them as well and they are in really good spirits and moving in the
right direction. As Mr. Ash mentioned there are a couple of additional programs that they were

able to offer and they seemed very grateful for so they appreciate that.
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Mr. Groneman wished everybody a happy and safe 4th of July.

Mr. Milan had comments but could not hear due to tape noise. He did say for everyone
to have a safe holiday weekend.

Mr. Bryant said tonight again he was reminded how diligent the workers and all of the
staff is at the BPU. The amazing number of tests they do on the water side to how everyone is
chipping in and keeping an eye out on their expenditures during this unusual time period and to
the unique ways that we are finding to keep our labor pool full. It always impresses him how
well everybody works together. He thanked everyone for doing this day in and day out. He
hoped everyone had a safe and happy holiday weekend and get some rest and enjoy it.

Ms. Gonzales thanked Mr. Johnson for keeping our employees and others safe by
following the suggested guidelines that we have concerning masks and social distancing.
Thanks for steering us in the right direction in keeping us on an even keel during this time. She
thanked Ms. Austin and Mr. Nirschl for their reports. She doesn’t buy bottled water, she only
drinks tap water so she appreciates that our water department keeps it safe. She wished
everyone a happy 41 of July.

Ms. Mulvany Henry thanked Mr. Johnson for the updates on everything he had given
that evening. She thanked Mr. Nirschl, Ms. Daggett and Mr. Ash for their updates they
provided as well. It was very humbling to look at some of the detail in those water reports. She
understood how little staff they had and what they were able to do with that. She thanked them
for showcasing it, it did not go unappreciated. She wished everybody a good holiday weekend.

Motion was made to adjourn the meeting at 7:06 P.M. by Mr. Bryant, seconded by Ms.
Mulvany Henry and carried.

ATTEST: APPROVED:

Secretary President
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